
Agenda Item #: 

 

Staff Report   
City of Manhattan Beach 

  
 
TO:  Mayor Tell and the Honorable Members of the City Council 
 
THROUGH: David N. Carmany, City Manager 
 
FROM: Eve R. Irvine, Chief of Police 
 
DATE: September 20, 2011 
 
SUBJECT: Approval of the Transfer of Ownership of Retired Police Service Dog Rex to a 

Manhattan Beach Police Department Canine Handler for the Sum of One Dollar. 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
Staff recommends that the City Council approve the transfer of ownership of retired police service 
dog Rex and authorize the City Manager to execute the attached agreement approving the transfer 
of Rex to his handler. 
 
FISCAL IMPLICATION: 
The sale amount is one dollar ($1.00). 
 
DISCUSSION: 
During the past seven years, police service dog Rex has served the Manhattan Beach Police 
Department with honor, under the care of his handler, a Manhattan Beach Police Officer. During 
Rex’s length of service, he has been involved in numerous felony arrests and has received 
recognition and awards for his capabilities.  
 
Police service dog Rex recently retired from the Canine Program. He has experienced several 
physical limitations that are consistent with a dog of his age, and is no longer capable of 
performing his duties as a police service dog, forcing him to retire from active service in the 
Canine Unit.  It has been department policy to transfer ownership of the canines that have reached 
the end of their active service life, to their handlers for a nominal sum.  In doing so, all 
responsibility for future costs and liability association with the canine becomes the responsibility of 
the new owner.  Police service dogs are typically loved members of the handler’s family, and 
generally there is no better home for a retired service dog than with its handler.   
 
A staff survey of several other law enforcement agencies that use canines affirms that they have the 
same policy. The policy is in the best interests of the animal and removes the possibility of any 
potential liability to the City. Council has approved such transfers in the past when service dogs 
have reached an age or developed medical conditions, which prevent their continued service. 
 
Attachment A:  Transfer of Ownership Agreement  














